
NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING 

 

American Structurepoint, Inc., acting on behalf of the Town of Avon, will hold a public 

information meeting for the Dan Jones Road Widening Phase 3 Project (Des. No. 2202FFE) 

Wednesday, November 1, at 6:00 pm. The public information meeting will commence promptly 

at 6:00 PM with a presentation followed by an open house that will conclude at 7:30 PM. The 

meeting will be held at Kingsway Christian Church, located at 7981 East County Road 100 North, 

Avon, Indiana. You can also view the public information presentation, exhibits, and provide 

comments by going to this website https://www.structurepointpublic.com/danjones or calling 

Kaitlynn Walker at (317) 547-5580 if you do not have internet access. Meeting materials will be 

posted to the website by November 1, 2023. All comments are requested by December 1, 2023. 

 

The purpose of the public information presentation is to offer all interested persons an opportunity 

to review and comment on the project. The project limits begin at the intersection of Dan Jones 

Road and Rockville Road (US 36) and extend north approximately 1.03 miles before terminating 

at the intersection of East CR 100 North (West 10th Street) and Dan Jones Road, in Avon, 

Hendricks County, Indiana. The current scope of work will include the reconstruction of Dan 

Jones Road from a 2-lane Minor Arterial to a 4-lane roadway. The typical roadway section is 

anticipated to consist of four (4) 12-foot-wide travel lanes (two in each direction), with a 14-foot-

wide raised median, curb and gutter, 10-foot multi-use path on the east side, and a 6-foot sidewalk 

on the west side. The 14-foot raised median would transition to a left-turn lane as warranted at 

intersecting roadways. The need for the Dan Jones Road Reconstruction Project is evident based 

on the existing low level of service of the roadway, the ongoing growth in the area, and resulting 

anticipated traffic volumes. The purpose of the project is to improve the roadway so that it can 

effectively accommodate future traffic volumes and operate at an acceptable level of service 

during the design year. 

 

The maintenance of traffic plan is for this project to be phased and maintain single-lane traffic in 

both directions during the construction period. Access to all properties will be maintained 

throughout construction. Project stakeholders including local school corporation(s) and emergency 

services will be notified of potential closures and/or detours prior to any construction. Construction 

of the project will require new permanent right-of-way. Local and State funds are to be utilized for 

the construction of the project. 

 

With advance notice, the Town of Avon can provide special accommodation for persons with 

differing abilities, limited English speaking ability, and/or persons needing auxiliary aids or 

services such as interpreters, signers, readers, or large print. Should special accommodations be 

needed please contact Kaitlynn Walker, Staff Geologist, American Structurepoint, Inc., at (317) 

547-5580, or email kawalker@structurepoint.com by October 23, 2023.   

 

For any questions or comments, please contact Kaitlynn Walker, American Structurepoint, Inc., at 

(317) 547-5580, or email kawalker@structurepoint.com. 

 

 


